... not seeking mine own profit, but the profit of many, that they may be saved. I Cor. 10.33

April 18, 2025

Dear Friends:



We praise the Lord that on February 5th Brenda was able to have the surgery that we mentioned she was scheduled for in our last prayer letter. It was a fairly difficult surgery as it took two surgeons to complete. It took the first surgeon four hours to remove scartissue from previous surgeries, then the second surgeon took over and it took him three hours to remove the j-pouch and create a permanent ileostomy. Brenda spent most of the first month in the hospital (two more admissions after the surgery) as she got severely dehydrated and had acute (able to be corrected) stage 4 kidney failure. She is doing much better now, her kidney numbers are back in range for her. There is still just one small place on her abdominal incision that has been very slow to heal, but that seems to be doing better also. She was in ICU for a few hours after surgery and she said when she woke up she felt like a huge burden had been lifted and had such peace! She now has a quality of life she has not had for a long time. We thank you from the bottom of our hearts for praying, we know for certain that God has been with her every step of the way. She also had her one-year liver transplant check-up while in the hospital. Things continue to go well with her new liver.

John seems to be doing OK health-wise and is scheduled for a CT scan regarding his Lymphoma within about a month. We have been able to be a mouthpiece for the Saviour in various ways in recent days and our ministry has seen some folks receive assurance of salvation. Again, thank you for praying and giving.

In Christ.

John and Brenda Gossett

John and Brenda Gossett